 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MONUMENT CREEK VILLAGE

DELEGATE AREA

ANNUAL MEETING OF MEMBERS

OCTOBER 25, 2017
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Monument Creek Village Delegate John Johnson at 7:00 p.m.

Association Manager Steve Rippy and Association Office Manager Amie Martin were also in attendance.

ESTABLISH NOTICE
It was established that notice was sent as required in the Battlement Mesa Service Association Declarations.

QUORUM
A quorum was not established, with 33 lots represented, 8 in person and 25 by proxy.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Without a quorum, minutes could not be approved.
FINANCIAL REPORT
Mr. Rippy explained the financial reports from January 1 through September 31, 2017.

OPEN DISCUSSION

Bob Cutting asked why the BMSA Board was changing the medians on Battlement Parkway.

Mr. Rippy explained that the BMSA Board of Directors approved the landscape improvement of the medians to improve the appearance of the community for its members and enhance the appeal to potential home buyers as well as protect and improve property values.  

Bob Cutting asked if BMSA is still maintaining the flags on the golf course.

Mr. Rippy explained that the BMSA is currently maintain the flags but the BMSA has notified the Parachute/Battlement Mesa Park & Recreation District that effective January 1, 2018 the BMSA will no longer maintain the flags.

Kay Becker asked why Comcast is paying a franchise fee to BMSA.

Mr. Rippy explained that Comcast pays a franchise fee to BMSA because Comcast has their cable lines on BMSA property.  
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Jim Harris stated that he lives on the corner of Ponderosa Circle and Bristlecone Court and there is a school bus stop at this corner.  He believes this is a bad location for a bus stop.  He is wondering who he contacts to see if the bus stop could be moved to Monument Trail where there are no houses.  
Director Johnson explained that Garfield County School District 16 sets the bus stop locations.  There office is located at the former LW St Johns School on Stone Quarry Rd.  

Ted Birdsill asked if there is a rule or covenant regarding how many vehicles can be parked at a residence or on the street in Monument Creek Village.

Mr. Rippy stated there is not a covenant or rule on the number of vehicles that can be parked at a residence or on the street in Monument Creek Village.  Mr. Rippy went on to explain that the streets in Monument Creek Village are owned by Garfield County and therefore BMSA could not set regulations on vehicle parking.  
Betty Birdsill asked if a sign could be installed near the pedestrian trail on Ponderosa Circle and Monument Trail.  It is hard to see kids crossing the street from the trail.
Mr. Rippy stated he would check into where a sign could potentially get installed.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.
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